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3rd Floor, Caldecotte

Elder Gate

Milton Keynes

Bucks 

MK9 2EN

Friday 26th September 2014
Dear Sir / Madam,
Close Call Information: Bulk Upload.  
As you will be aware, the purpose of the Close Call System is to highlight and then enable, through a data driven and risk based approach, improvements that will drive our safety performance towards our shared vision of ‘Everyone home safe every day’. Network Rail requires all suppliers working for Infrastructure Projects to load close call events onto this system.   Recent analysis of our data has shown a number of issues which we require your assistance with.  The specifics actions are highlighted below.
Firstly there are some organisations that are currently working for Infrastructure Projects that are not uploading any close call events.  Please can you check to ensure that you are uploading close calls onto the system.  We will be contacting these organisations separately to determine what is required to rectify this situation.  

Secondly many organisations are uploading these events, but the timeliness is poor, events are being uploaded up to 12 months after they occur..  NR’s Executive Committee have noted this issue and requested action to be taken as this is not a satisfactory position.  Please can you ensure that your close call bulk uploads take place in a timely fashion and at least every period to reduce this issue.  Our request would be for you to upload events by close of play on the Monday of the first week of each period.  We will be checking and directly contacting suppliers where issues continue.
The third issue is that the close call rates normalised by supplier hours vary considerably and in general are not increasing.  Close calls are evidence of good reporting cultures on site and our anticipation is that these rates should be relatively even across our supply base and in general increasing.  Please can you ensure that you are working with your teams to encourage a good reporting culture within your organisations.
If you require any help or assistance; have any ideas for improvements or enabling activities that Network Rail can facilitate or would like to discuss any of these matters further please contact me directly.  

Thank you for your support on this matter. I am sure that by working together to get it right we can make the railway a safer place for us all
Kind Regards,
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Roan Willmore
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Head of Safety and Sustainable Development
